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MERRY CHRISTMAS! 

After the highly successful Christmas Fayre at the Memorial Hall, Barrowby has a packed 

social calendar to celebrate Christmas 2021 including a Christmas Meal, Open Door  

Family Christmas Films and the return of the Annual Ceilidh at New Year. 
 

CHRISTMAS MEAL FOR RESIDENTS AND BARROWBY GROUP MEMBERS 

On Friday 10th December at 12.45 in the Memorial Hall, there is a Christmas Meal for  

Barrowby residents and people who are part of groups in Barrowby, organised by All Saints 

Church with the help of Open Door and supported by Barrowby Parish Council. 

The organisers welcome fully vaccinated guests for a traditional Christmas meal and to 

join in singing carols and Christmas Songs with Charlies Ant.  

Book your place via Charlie Charlton cpj.charlton@tiscali.co.uk  (Tel 594803) or Glenys  

Robertson glenincolchester@gmail.com  (Tel 568153) : or via Eventbrite (through Charlie). 
 

OPEN DOOR FAMILY AND FEEL-GOOD FILMS FOR CHRISTMAS 

Open Door are screening a  variety of films to celebrate Christmas, at the Memorial Hall. 

Tuesday 14th December 7.00 p.m. ‘Last Christmas’ (2019) with music by George Michael. 

There will be refreshments and cake available in the intermission. 

Barrowby Parish Council are supporting two family films with Open Door on Sunday 19th  

December. At 1.30 p.m. there will be a screening of ‘The Snowman’ for tots, infants and 

their parents with music, and crafts for toddlers and possibly a visit from the North Pole! 

Bring your own refreshments but please avoid nuts. 

At 3.00 p.m. enjoy a Big Screen showing of ‘How The Grinch Stole Christmas’ with Jim  

Carrey starring in the film version of the well-loved book by Dr. Seuss. Please bring your 

own refreshments as there will be an intermission. There will also be tea, coffee and cake.  

 

Please book screenings in advance as only limited places are available - either through  

Eventbrite - link from cpj.charlton@tiscali.co.uk - or call Charlie on 594803. 
 

AND WELCOME IN THE NEW YEAR WITH A CEILIDH! 

This year the New Year’s Day Ceilidh is  

supporting the charity CRY, working to prevent 

sudden cardiac collapse death in the young 

through screening, particularly of relatives of 

those with sudden cardiac collapse. 

The Ceilidh will take place on Saturday 1st  

January in the Memorial Hall from 7 – 10.30 

p.m. There will be refreshments available. 
 

You can pay on the door, or to book in  

advance email cpj.charlton@tiscali.co.uk or  

telephone 594803.  

Tickets cost £10 or £5 for school children. 

Contact Charlie for a family ticket.     

   INSIDE 
 

 

 Neighbourhood Plan – call for  

         volunteers         Page  2 

 

 40s night at the Memorial Hall  Page 2    

  

 Christmas Fayre update         Page 2 

 

 New! Weekly Toddlers Music,  

         Fun and Dance            Page 3 

  

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR , FROM ALL AT THE BARROWBY NEWS TEAM 



PARISH NEWS 

BARROWBY NEWS                                Issue 108       December  2021  

DIARY DATES 
Sat 4th Dec: 12.30 – 1..30 Platinum Jubilee Planning 

Meeting - Reading Room. All welcome to share ideas.  

                       7 – 11 40s night at the Memorial Hall with 

Live Band and a Bar. Tickets from Skinners, White Swan 

and Post Office.   

Fri 10th Dec: 12.45 Barrowby Christmas Meal - Memorial 

Hall  

Tues 14th Dec: 7 p.m. ‘Last Christmas’ (2019) Open 

Door film - Memorial Hall 

Sun 19th Dec: Family Films and Fun with Open Door in 

the Memorial Hall with ‘The Snowman’ for toddlers at 

1.30 p.m. and ‘How The Grinch Stole Christmas’ at  

3 p.m. on the Big Screen. 

Mon 20th Dec: Mobile library 3-3.30 Wong Gardens    

Sat 1st Jan: New Years Day Ceilidh - Memorial Hall  

7 – 10.30 p.m. Book via Charlie Charlton 

Mon 17th Jan: Mobile library 3-3.30 Wong Gardens    

Sat 5th Feb: Burns Night Supper 7 p.m. Memorial Hall 

Details to follow. 

SAFER TOGETHER:  

AN UPDATE FROM MAISIE MCMAHON, OFFICE OF POLICE AND CRIME 
  

Maisie is working closely with SKDC and the Barrowby Parish Council, setting priorities for 

the area, based on crime statistics and community concerns. SKDC’s priority is anti-social 

behaviour, although we are fortunate in Barrowby not to have a significant level of crime.  
 

Maisie would like to remind everyone that if you do want to report a crime, please make 

sure you use the correct reporting method to get the best response: 
 

999 is for emergencies 

101 is the non-emergency line  
 

If you are not sure and it is NOT an emergency you can also go online via the Lincolnshire 

police web site: https://www.lincs.police.uk/reporting-advice/ 

Maisie’s email is Maisie.mcmahon@lincs.police.pnn.uk and her Twitter handle:  

MaisieMcMSTC 

CALL-OUT FOR VOLUNTEERS FOR THE 

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN  

WORKING GROUP 
 

If you are interested in becoming  

involved in the Neighbourhood Plan 

Working Group please contact the  

Parish Clerk, Julie Moss on 07710 

087124 or via 

clerk@barrowbyparishcouncil.org.uk 

40S NIGHT AT THE MEMORIAL HALL  

CELEBRATES 75 YEARS OF THE HALL  

IN BARROWBY 

Join in the celebrations of the Memorial Hall’s 

75th birthday on Saturday 4th December from 7 

p.m. with live music and a bar and all the fun of 

Swing, Hop and Jive. 

 Tickets available at Skinners, the Post Office 

and The White Swan at £10 each. 
 

LOCAL FUNDRAISING SUCCESS 

The Christmas Fayre held at the  

Memorial Hall on 6th November was 

extremely well supported, and raised 

£524 for the Men’s support group 

place2bee. Thank you to all the stall 

holders and to all who visited the fayre 

and made it such a success. 
 

Barrowby Poppy Appeal 2021 raised a 

tremendous £1240.42. Thank you  

Barrowby for buying your poppies and 

supporting the British Legion’s work. 

SCOUTS CHRISTMAS POST 

The Scouts Christmas Post service will 

be operating again this year. Stamps 

and collection box will be available at 

Skinners - look out for posters with  

details of delivery areas covered and 

last posting dates. 

https://www.lincs.police.uk/reporting-advice/
mailto:clerk@barrowbyparishcouncil.org.uk


BARROWBY BAPTIST FELLOWSHIP 

 Meeting in the  Memorial Hall. All welcome. 

Sundays:  10.15 a.m. Worship and Sunday School. 

Contact: 

Minister Adam Grant 07401895936  

adam@barrowbybaptist.org.uk 

Veronica Townsend 

(Church secretary Barrowby Baptist Fellowship)  

 01476 593317  

vjtownsend18@gmail.com 
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ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH BARROWBY SERVICES 

                         8.30am 

    1st Sunday    Morning Prayer 

    3rd Sunday    Holy Communion 

    5th Dec. 10.00am Morning Prayer 

    12th Dec. 10.00am Families Carols 

    19th Dec. 6.00pm Carols by Candlelight 

     (No 10.00am Service) 

    24th Dec. 10.00am Birthday Party for Jesus 

                       4.00pm Carols on Church Path 

    25th Dec.  8.30am Holy Communion 

                    10.00am Family Worship 

    26th Dec. 10.00am Morning Worship 

Children’s and Young people’s groups  

Term time only 

Every Sunday apart from the 3rd Sunday:- 

Creche, and Sunday club for Primary aged children 

ARMY club, 1st Sunday –  young people 

year 7 and above. 

For more information please follow the All Saints 

Facebook page or email 

allsaintsbarrowby@gmail.com. You can find our 2nd 

and 4th Sunday Services on YouTube 

each week by 1.00pm – Just search 

for YouTube Barrowby All Saints’. 

AROUND THE PARISH 

  BARROWBY WI LEARN ABOUT THE  

TRADITIONS OF THE GRANTHAM CANAL  

Members of Barrowby 

WI discovered many  

historical and current 

facts about the canal 

at their October  

meeting when  

Rosemary Gibson and 

Tony Jackson from 

Grantham Canal  

Society gave a  

fascinating  

presentation. They 

wore traditional  

costumes from 100 

years ago, including a 

special head covering 

and spiderwork-

embroidered belt and 

braces.  
 

Barrowby WI is always open to visitors and new 

members on the third Wednesday of every 

month at the Memorial Hall at 7.30 p.m. Visit our 

FB page. More information on the Canal Society 

can be found at www.granthamcanal.org 

NEW FOR 2022!  

TODDLER MUSIC, SONG AND DANCE  

in the Memorial Hall every Wednesday from 

9.30-10.30 in term time. 
 

Charlie Charlton, retired Children’s Doctor, and 

Steve Welton, retired teacher, from Charlies 

Ant Ceilidh Band are playing rhymes, action 

songs, dance songs and some ceilidh tunes for 

toddlers and parents/carers to join in.   

 

Please email Charlie: cpj.charlton@tiscali.co.uk 

or Tel 594803 if you would like to book. 

A ‘SPOOKTACULAR’ BARROWBY FOOTBALL CLUB! 

Barrowby JFC have teams ranging from Under 6 up to 

a Development Team, playing across 3 leagues. The 

youngest play in the Grantham & District, the middle 

ages in the Young Elizabethan League and the older 

age groups in the Nottingham leagues. 

The club has undertaken pitch improvements, with 

fixed goals having been erected recently.  

To mark Halloween the club held a “Spooktacular” 

weekend of events, starting with Friday Futsal at the 

Meres, Foot Golf on Low Field and a finale of a  

Halloween party at the Memorial Hall with some  

fantastic costumes on display. In November the  

football club collected for the local Foodbank on 

each weekend.  

Anyone interested in volunteering to help at the  

Football club can contact Joe Clarke  

barrowbysec@gmail.com  

mailto:vjtownsend18@gmail.com
mailto:allsaintsbarrowby@gmail.com
mailto:barrowbysec@gmail.com


 

Get in Touch 
Deadlines for forthcoming issues: 14 December for  

January issue 

Email your news items  and events to us at: 

news@barrowby.org.uk 

Call us on 07793 198948 

Look out for us on Facebook: Barrowby News 
The Editorial team is always delighted to receive articles but  

reserves the right to edit due to space considerations. Whilst 

every care is taken to ensure that the information in this  

publication is accurate, neither the Barrowby Newsletter  

Editorial Group nor any of the contributors can accept, and 

hereby disclaim, any liability to any party or any loss or damage 

caused by errors or omissions resulting from negligence,  

accident or any other cause. The Barrowby Newsletter does not  

officially endorse any advertising material included within this 

publication. All rights reserved. 
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CASTLEGATE  
FASCIAS 

& WINDOWS 

fascias, gutters 
windows,  

conservatories 

For More Information  
 

Call Mike on 

  01476 567075    
or    

07941 752272 
 


